

THE

ARNDELL ADVOCATE

May 22 2009
The Newsletter of Arndell Anglican College

Arndell Anglican College PO Box 4063, Pitt Town, NSW 2756 118 Wolseley Road, Oakville 2765 Phone: (02) 4572 3633 Fax: (02) 4572 3849

Email: enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au
Arndell Anglican College

Website: www. arndell.nsw.edu.au

Year 9 Camp







Recess time at the College



From The Acting Headmaster: Mr. James Webb

Can you help?

Our Hand bells are currently sitting in the Whitechapel Bell Foundry in London awaiting tuning and repair. I am looking for sponsors to assist with a financial donation to get these wonderful instruments back into the hand of the students. If you are able to assist through a small donation please send it in or bring it to Mrs. Whelan. All donations will be gratefully received and acknowledged.

A very interesting article in the magazine 'Education Horizons' captured my attention both as a parent (whose children have now left school) and as an educator.

'The benefits of parent involvement in their child's education'

When families are involved in their children's education in positive ways, children can achieve higher grades and test scores, have better attendance at school, complete more homework, demonstrate more positive attitudes and behavior, graduate at higher rates and have more enrolment in higher education. (Henderson and Berler 1994)

To be honest, the above whilst written as part of a research project in 1994 still remains true today. The article talks about 'Parent Participation', the need to attend school events, understanding how the school works, taking an active interest in the child's life at school and ensuring that pre-school preparation really does happen.

We often associate much of the above with the Junior School but I have found, over the years, that parent involvement in the Senior School creates a really positive atmosphere. Is it simply that we are too busy to take an active role? Or is it that our children shy away from us saying it's not 'cool' to be seen with your parents? This article is a good read and I will ensure that some copies can be found in student services and administration.

I have placed a great deal of emphasis on 'community' since the start of the year. Like the moon the concept waxes and wanes. In all that we do I would like to make Arndell a better place for your children but cannot do this alone. Your support is required, you are significant stakeholders in the whole process and contributions are always assessed and acknowledged.

I was unable to attend the recent Parents and Friends meeting. However Mrs. Brenda King, Deputy Chair of the College Council and I had arranged 8 Senior Leaders from the student body to talk about their experiences in the High School. They were wonderful and helped those who attended understand the complexities

of each day, they fended some really interesting questions and I thank Russell Avery and Ashleigh Burden (School Captains) Cate King, Dominic Thompson, Hayden Collins, Nicolle Leary, Amy Mares and Bijan Darabi for their assistance. However it was a rather poor turnout of parents so I refer you back to the above article 'Parent Participation in Education'. How serious are we?

Have a great weekend.



From the Head of the Junior School:

Mr. Rick Harrison

Recently Erinn Vucko of Year 6 participated in the PSSA State Tennis Championships. Erinn played brilliantly during the event, missing out on selection for the state team by one point! Congratulations, Erinn.

A small reminder for all parents: with the huge number of identical uniform items in our school and with the nature of most children being to leave things wherever they drop them, it is very important to have all items of your child's uniform labelled. The labels should be clear and checked regularly; iron-on labels can fall off and ink can run making names illegible.

A second small reminder: If you have recently changed your address or any of your telephone numbers (home, work or mobile) please let the College know so that our records can be kept up to date. It can be very frustrating when staff attempt to reach parents only to find contact details are no longer current.

If you would like your child to participate in the UNSW (ICAS) Assessments for English and Mathematics, please fill out the return slip on the note that was sent out this week and return it to me by the end of next week.

I mentioned in the last newsletter that the change of days for Triskills necessitated a change also for our Awards Assemblies. The next Awards Assembly will be held on Parents' Day, now on Wednesday, 10th June. The second Awards Assembly for the term will be held on Friday, 26th June (after Triskills has finished for the term).

Each year the contents of the student diary issued to all students from Year Three to Year Twelve is reviewed. If any of you believe there is something missing from our diaries that might be useful, please write down your suggestion and drop it in to me so that it may be considered for future editions.

Events coming up include:

Mufti Day: 26th May

• Family Fun Day: 30th May

• Excursion: Yr3 – Muru Mittigar: 1st June

• Excursion: Yr2 – Featherdale: 1st June

Public Holiday: 8th June

UNSW (ICAS) Science Assessment (3-6)

Parents' Day: 10th June

Enjoy your weekend.



From the College Chaplain:

Rev. Graeme Sedorenko

Hi Everyone

What is it that makes a Christian a Christian?
Are they really any different from any other person?
How do you know if you are a Christian?
Is it really important, shouldn't we all just get out there, be good, kind and generous?

To answer the first question I want to look at 1 Peter 1:3: "Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! In His great mercy he has given us new birth into a living hope through the resurrection from the dead, and into an inheritance that can never perish, spoil or fade. This inheritance is kept in heaven for you,..."

Two important concepts to notice in dealing with the first question.

1. A Christian is a person who has received mercy. Mercy, in the Bible, is all about receiving something you do not deserve. The mercy the Christian has received is from God. God goes well goes beyond his duty of care for his creation and offers mercy to people who have ignored him and rejected his right to be involved in their lives. All people are guilty of this attitude and this action, but a Christian has experience mercy from God.

The second concept:

2. A Christian has received new birth. The one who is born again is the person who recognises they need mercy for the wrong attitude shown to God and the unwillingness to honour him as we should with our lives. People of the new birth will gladly respond to the mercy God offers in Christ. As people respond to God's mercy, he is willing to forgive them for the past attitudes and actions. He grants them a fresh new life. The receiver of this mercy begins to acknowledge God's rightful place in their life.

To hear more about the wonderful nature of the living God and the freedom from guilt that Christ delivers why not come to the Pitt Town/Arndell Community Church that meets each Sunday at 10.15 am in the auditorium.

Anglican College Directory:

 Acting Headmaster:
 Mr James Webb

 Acting Head of Snr School:
 Mrs Lynn Gillen

 Head of Junior School:
 Mr Rick Harrison

 Chaplain
 Rev. Graeme Sedorenko

 Counsellor:
 Ms Sarah Tabone

 After School Care:
 0407 474 161 (3.30- 5.30pm)

 Equestrian:
 Mrs Teena Welsh 0425 254 412

 teenbean1@westnet.com.au.

Mrs Laura Thorpe 0416 212 260 prestigeinteriors@exemail.com.au

P & F President: Mrs Neile Thompson 0414 845 488

pandf@arndell.nsw.edu.au Mrs Liz Moore 4572 3254 Tuesday/Thursday

8.30-10.30am/2.30-4.pm **Canteens:**Monday-Friday (Recess/Lunch)

Arndell Community Church: Pastor Greg Peisley
4572 3633/0402 278 483
Tuesday/Wednesday/Friday

IMPORTANT TERM DATES-2009

Term 2 -2009

Uniform Shop:

Tuesday 28 April to Friday 3 July

Term 3 - 2009

Monday 27 July - Friday 2 October

Term 4 - 2009

Tuesday 20 October to Wednesday 9 December.

Tuesday 8 December – Infants Presentation Afternoon

Wednesday 9 December – Primary School Presentation Even.

Thursday 10 December – Senior School Presentation Even.

School Camps-2009

Year 10 Camp – Waterslea (Nowra) Monday 23 Nov to Wed 25 Nov









A contemporary church for YOU and YOUR FAMILY.

We meet every Sunday of the year at 10.15am Arndell Anglican College. 6pm Pitt Town Anglican Church Hall 110 Bathurst Street, Pitt Town Contact: Greg Peisley

Café Connect: Tuesday/Friday Mornings 8.15am-9.30am Students: Friday Lunch "The Way" meet in D1

Adults: Fridays "People Looking at God's Word" 9.25am at the College

All Welcome

Important Dates

Monday 25th – 29th May

Exams for Yrs 11, 10, 9 & 8

Saturday 30th May

College Open Day/Funday

Thursday 18th, Friday 19th Saturday 20th June
College Musical
(Tickets available from Admin)

A Cry for Help!

Is your child's blazer looking 2nd hand already?

Does it have marks on it that weren't there a week ago?

It could be because your child is wearing Luke Breene's blazer.

Luke Breene in 1 Red is looking fabulous in a clean, brand new blazer that he wore home on the first day.

This blazer has no name on it and fits him perfectly.

Luke's blazer has his name on the inside pocket.

If anybody would like to return Luke's hand me down blazer and receive their lovely new blazer back, please see Luke's mum Jacqui,or Mrs Finn.

A precious moment with Pre-Kinder



Brainteaser

Number 35

Every issue of the College newsletter will include a brainteaser organised by Mr. Billeh. The answer will be published in the following issue. Have fun and God bless you all.

Students are helping unload books. If each student takes 4 books from the load, there will be 20 books left. If 3 students don't take books, and all the other students take 5 books each, then there won't be any books left. How many books are in the load?

Answer to brainteaser 34:

2 and 4. $2^4 = 16$, and $4^2 = 16$.

Senior School Athletics Carnival

All students should have received their information letter last week.

Anticipated Order of events

The Senior School Athletics Carnival will be held across two days. The program has been split:

VENUE: Blacktown Olympic Park - Eastern Way - ROOTY HILL

Tuesday 30th June - Blacktown Olympic Park

Wednesday 1st July - Arndell College

Shot Put. High Jump - by invitation only Discus Long Jump Javelin - by invitation only All track events

Times for Tuesday 30th June

8:45am - Running of 1500m events (or as soon as bus arrives)

9:15am - welcome and opening prayer

9:30am - start of field events / 200m (or as soon as buses arrive)

Track and Field events will be operating at the same time

There are no allocated time slots for field events. Students can rotate to each nominated field event when they choose. There are specified areas for boys and girls.

When track events are called, students participate in their race and then move back to a field event.

Order of Track Events

- Open 1500m Boys and Girls
- 2. 200m
- 800m 3.
- 4. 100m
- 400m
- Relays



IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING THE SENIOR SCHOOL CARNIVAL

- ☆ If students do not return the permission slip, a seat will be booked for them on the buses provided by the College and they will depart at 8:45am.
- ☆ The 8:15am bus will transport students for the 1500m (if a seat is specifically booked)
- ↑ I would like to remind parents that if you wish to pick your child up from the carnival, or have another. parent pick them up, this must be in writing and given to your child's Homeroom teacher at the beginning of the day. This ensures the College is following their duty of care for all students. I thank you for your support in this area.
- ☆ Please note that the carnival finishes at 2:15pm. Students are to remain until this time to support other students in their House and assist with clean up.
- ☆ Any parents who can assist on Tuesday should receive a letter home via their child in the week prior to the carnival. Thank you in advance for your assistance.
- A Blacktown Olympic Park has a tartan track which is an all-weather track. It is therefore unlikely that the carnival will be cancelled in wet weather. There is an undercover grandstand to provide shelter. However, if the weather is particularly nasty and you are not sure if the carnival will go ahead, the College phones will be answered from 8am. If you cannot get through, send your child in full PE uniform as well as bringing the correct books for the day.

ARNDELL TALENT SPECTACULAR FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 4th

Audition forms for students in years 7-12 will be available from Miss Doman from Friday, May 22nd. Auditions will be held on August 26th leading to the final on September 4th.

Put this date in your diary for a fantastic night's entertainment.

Sponsors needed!! To support the talent of our students in the fields of dance and music, we are seeking businesses to sponsor prizes for the competition. No donation is too small. If you are interested, please contact Miss Doman by phone or email at the College.

The competition is open only to current students at the College.



Senior School Special Provisions for Exams: Mrs Donna Allen

Firstly: Parents, ex-students, friends of the College, we need your help! Whenever possible we try to use parents as readers and scribes for exams in Years 10, 11 and 12, including the School Certificate and Higher School certificate. We do not have enough helpers to cover our current needs.

This is your chance to offer a few days during the year that fits in with what you can do. We can use students, but the students themselves prefer parents!

If you are able to help, please let Mrs. Allen or Ms. Maddison know by tomorrow. Please email donna.allen@arndell.nsw.edu.au or call the school office and leave a message -with a return phone number or email address.

Secondly, if you believe that your son or daughter has a diagnosed learning difficulty or disability, check whether they wish to access special provisions (eg. reader, scribe, rest breaks) and return the following slip to Mrs. Allen or Ms. Maddison in D block tomorrow. **The exams this year will be held in S block.**

Year and colour group:

Arndell Sports Desk: Head of Sport - Mrs R. Cornick



Arndell Sports Desk

Congratulations to Erinn Vucko (yr6) CIS Primary Tennis Team 2009. Erinn's performance at the PSSA championships was outstanding. Erinn only missed out on selection into the PSSA tennis team by 1point.

Primary Cross Country: CSSA State Championships on Wednesday 6th May: The team ran their very best. Our 11yr girls finished 3rd place in the team's event. Congratulations to Elouise Abrahams, Rachel Vielhauer, Elysia Sproule, Moneshe Welsh. All results can be viewed on the CSSA website.



HZSA Cross Country Championships. Congratulations to CJ Thomas, Danielle Clay, Raquel Abrahams and Alex Celio who were all selected as members of the HZSA Team to compete at CIS on May 28th at Eastern Creek.

HZSA Inter School Sport Trimester 2: Arndell will be fielding teams in Girls netball and Senior boys Football (soccer). Thanks to the following staff who are coaching/managing these teams: Miss Baxter, Mrs Filmater, Mr Wilkins and Mr Gordon.

NSW Hills Cup Rugby League: Arndell will be fielding a Senior team in this competition. Their first game against Our Lady of Lebanon was very close 12-14. This week's game against Kellyville was an intense contest two good tries by Andrew B and conversions by Seb G. Training is a must! Tuesday lunchtimes & Thursdays: 3.15 – 4.30pm. Many thanks to our coach, Jason McErlane. Draws and results can be accessed at: http://westsydneyrl.leaguenet.com.au

Parents are respectfully reminded of the need to return any acknowledgement form or permission slip by the <u>due date</u> so that organisation for the event can proceed efficiently.

Information regarding both Primary & Secondary Representative Sport for Term 2 has been posted on the Primary & Secondary Sports Notice Boards. **The Arndell Sports Webpage** has been updated. All Sport information, dates, draws, venues, carnivals, trials can now be accessed on the website.

Junior School Public Speaking Competition

The Junior School once again excelled in our annual Public Speaking Competition. Students all had the opportunity to take part in their classes, in their grades as well as in stages. Our 19 finalists were chosen to compete in the final competition on Thursday 30th of April.

Congratulations to the finalists, the winners and the runners-up.

Stage 1: Runner-up - Alex Sullivan, Winner - Miranda Barnes, Stage 2: Runners-up - Brooke Ellison/Lauren Smithers, Winner - Lilly Keating, Stage 3: Runner-up - Molly Hogan, Winner - Ali Smith

Thank you to all the parents who supported their children and cheered them on, the dedicated teachers who listened to and adjudicated the speeches time and again during term one, those who assisted during the night and Zac Elven who entertained us on the piano.

A special thank you to the two adjudicators, Mrs Fiona Ingold and her husband, Mr Barry Ingold, who had a tough time choosing winners and runners-up when the competition was of such a high standard. Our two hosts, Amy Fradd and Lachlan Werner also did a splendid job.

A lovely night was shared by all and we are all looking forward to next year!

Mrs Rene O'Hare and Mrs Mary Zahn





CAREERS: Mrs Connie Stephens

Head of Library/Careers

Thank you to those parents who replied to my offer of forwarding our Careers email each week. If there are any other interested parents please let me know (connie.stephens@ardell.nsw.edu.au).

Last weekend quite a few Yr 12 students attended the SMH Careers Expo at Randwick Racecourse to attend HSC study seminars and discuss future career paths with the tertiary institutions represented there. I arrived home laden with 'show bags' of information that have now been added to our Careers Room.

Last Monday night some Yr10 students attended the Subject Selection evening for Yr10 into Yr11, run by UNSW at Kensington. I am pleased to see so many of our students taking advantage of these great opportunities. If any Yr10 students missed this evening there is another one run by USYD on Monday June 1, 6.00-8.15pm. As all students from Yr10-12 receive this MHS Careers email from me each week, sent to their school email accounts, this information is available to them 24/7. Parents, please ask you kids to let you browse through this information as well.

A Yr10 TVET hands on "Taster Day' is also being offered at Nepean TAFE on Monday June 15, for students to tryout some courses that they might consider studying in Yr11/12 as part of their HSC course. A list of TVET courses currently offered is displayed on the Student Careers Noticeboard in the SLC.

CAREERS INFORMATION FOR PARENTS OF STUDENTS IN YRS 10-12.

Approximately every 2 weeks, all Yrs10-12 students at AAC receive an email to their school account, forwarded by me from the 'My High School' careers subscription that the school pays for, to assist students with current careers information. This email has a link to the Latest Careers News as well as an Events Calendar that lists all the University Faculty Open Days, Traineeships and Cadetships, Preapprenticeship Courses, Industry Experience Days and Private College Open Days. Full information about each event can be found by simply clicking on the Event Title. These can provide excellent opportunities to assist students in making decisions about their after school career and study paths. I recommend that all students take up these opportunities, whenever possible.

Parents can view this excellent site also by asking their child to access their school email account through the Student Portal but, if preferred, I am happy to forward it directly to parents if you send your email account to me at connie.stephens@arndell.nsw.edu.au.

Below is one example of some of the great opportunities that are offered at this site. Hopefully, I can assist some of our students to take up such opportunities.



Western Sydney's Largest 'Try a Trade' Event

Western Sydney's Largest 'Try a Trade' Event is set for <u>29th and 30th June at Mt Druitt.</u> Sponsored by TAFE Western Sydney Institute over 20 trades offer to put the tools in your hands and Try a Trade.

Try a Trade offers a wide range of trades (and Professions) to try. Hairdressing and Beauty, Nursing and Childcare, plus all the traditional trades like plumbing, electrical, carpentry, mechanics, bricklaying, horticulture and many more...

Try a Trade is supported by World Skills, Australian Industry Group, Defence Recruiting, Australian Technical College Western Sydney, BREED Community Partnership and the Schools Industry Partnership. Major sponsor is Western Sydney Institute TAFE.

In 2009 the event will be held in the <u>BETTS Sports Stadium at Mt Druitt, just a short walk from the station</u>. Teenagers of all ages are encouraged to participate, but must be supervised by a parent group leader.

Enquiries to Ian Palmer on 0419 018 232 or contact Schools Industry Partnership:

http://www.schoolsindustry.com.au/contact.asp

From the P&F News: Neile Thompson, President

Email – pandf@arndell.nsw.edu.au Phone – Neile 0414 845 488

This week 20 parents made the effort to attend this term's P&F Meeting, a disappointing turn out – as usual – but even more so this time because last night we had eight of our Yr 12 Student Leaders give the most interesting, informative and entertaining presentation on what life is like as a senior at Arndell – it was just great!

In a fairly relaxed and informal setting each student introduced themselves and gave a brief outline on an area of College life and their place in it. They covered their roles as: a Leader; as a Christian student; as a student involved in Outreach & Hands Up; as a student involved in the Duke of Edinburgh programme; as a student involved in Sport and the varied opportunities offered by Arndell; as a student involved in the many aspects of Music and Performance at the College; and the duties and responsibilities as a Prefect and as a House Captain.

After the Students' individual presentations the parents were free to ask their own questions, and they did – all sorts of enquiries ranging from - how do we get notes home to your parents? ... "don't bother trying – just email directly" ... to favourite subjects?... are there enough subject choices at Arndell? ... what about bullying? ... what would you change about Arndell? ... plus a lot of other questions and topics in between.

This was such a good evening, and such a great opportunity for parents who have students with all this ahead of them, to understand better what your children will experience as they go through to Year 12 and even a bit of a glimpse as to what your child might be like in a few years time.

There is a constant complaint made by parents that there is not enough information given and that the school doesn't communicate enough, well I would suggest that before anyone makes this comment or raises this question that you spend one term making sure you take notice of the information that **is** given e.g.

- the fortnightly Newsletter (don't just receive it READ it),
- the fortnightly Headmaster's News Flash,
- the individual Newsflashes highlighting different events and opportunities,
- the notes sent home by the school and the P&F,
- the notice boards and banners and flyers and any other missive that is available
- ask your kids what is going on,
- make sure they bring the information home and give it to you,
- take note of dates and times and topics,
- ATTEND the information evenings and showcases and meetings and performances,
- THEN decide if there is enough information and communication given.

It's there, but you have to make the effort to take it.

Congratulations and many thanks for a job well done to Ashleigh Burden, Russell Avery, Amy Mares, BJ Darabi, Cate King, Hayden Collins, Dominic Thompson (pity about the tie) & Nikki Leary Hope we can do it again soon!





SATURDAY 30TH MAY 12 - 5PM

ESAMULE SAMEDAY

Entertainment:

College bands & choirs opening the fete, dancing, Hawkesbury City Concert Band, Karate demonstration, animal nursery, roving fairies and face painting.

Food:

BBQ, **pancakes**, cakes, coffee tea and hot chocolate, Krispy Kreme doughnuts, gingerbread, dippin' dots ice-cream and cold drinks.

Stalls:

Homemade jams, organic fruit & vege, plants, scrapbooking, learning ladder, linen, glassware, girl guides, cards, music, second hand equipment, soaps & beauty products, Oakville fire truck, Arndell Community Church, balloons, White elephant, books, plants, kids craft, games tent, crazy hair, scarves, show bags, silent auction and more.

TICKETS ON SALE

8.30 – 9.30AM

MONDAY THROUGH TO FRIDAY
IN FRONT OF STUDENT SERVICES

Of

send it in an envelope clearly labeled to the front admin office.

For further enquiries - email funday@arndell.nsw.edu.au

Ph 044 849 3559 Sharon Fitzgerald (fete coordinator)

Still needed, books and white elephant treasure and most importantly helpers on the day

Please come and support our school!









ARNDELL

ANGLICAN COLLEGE

Wolseley Road, Oakville, NSW Postal Address: PO Box 4063, Pitt Town NSW2756 Telephone (02) 4572 3633 Facsimile (02) 4572 3849

Please address all Correspondence to: THE HEADMASTER

20th May 2009

Subject: Arndell College Parents' Satisfaction Research Survey.

Dear Parents,

I am pleased to report that over 100 parents have completed their surveys, making an important contribution to the project and, ultimately, the College's continuing success.

To ensure that we have data and well informed observation and recommendations from our consultants, it is of great importance that we have as many parents as possible completing their surveys, the date for the survey for parents has been extended to Friday 29th May 2009.

If you have yet to complete a survey, may I encourage you to do so? It is important that you do not underestimate the importance of the contribution this will make to the welfare of the College and your sons and daughters.

If you have mislaid your survey access information (username, password, etc), or you require the House that your child is in please contact Mrs Barbra Whelan, my personal assistant on 4572 3633.

Finally, may I thank the parents of boys and girls in Yr 1 Blue and Years 9 and 10 for their responses? This class and these Year groups have recorded the highest response rates to date.

If you have any further questions about the survey please don't hesitate to contact our research consultant, Nicholas Guyatt, Head of MMG Education, at nicholas.guyatt@mmg.au.com or at 02 92994470.

Yours sincerely,

James Webb Acting Headmaster

Arndell Anglican College -in association withTams-Witmark Music Library, Inc presents



Thursday 18th June – 7pm Friday 19th June – 7pm Saturday 20th June – 1pm & 7pm

Get your tickets now from the College Admin Office.

Thursday/Friday & Saturday Evening Adults \$15.00 Students \$8.00

Saturday Matinee only Adults \$15.00 Students \$8.00 Seniors \$10.00

'Forty Second Street' Based on the novel 'Forty-Second Street' by BRADFORD ROPES Music by HARRY WARREN Lyrics by AL DUBIN Book by MICHAEL STEWART and MARK BRAMBLE Originally directed and choreographed by GOWER CHAMPION.

SPONSOR THE RESTORATION OF THE HANDBELLS:

Mrs. Michaela Miles Head of Performing Arts

A number of fundraising events have been planned to assist with financing the restoration. We would like to offer the chance to SPONSOR A BELL to start the fundraising. Sponsors will be recognised with a bell being named in their honour and a plaque detailing their 'named bell' will be placed in the foyer of the Performing Arts Building. Sponsorship is open to individuals, families, or several families may wish to join together to sponsor a bell. The sponsorship of each bell is \$400. You may choose to sponsor the complete restoration of a bell or a portion. For more information on sponsoring a bell please contact Mrs. Miles at the College or complete the attached form and return with your payment to Admin.

We look forward to bringing you lots of great Handbell Music soon.

o the College Administ	tration Offic	e: YE	s! I/W	/e would	like to sp	oonsor a HANDBELL.		
ame/s:							(please print)	
ddress:								
ontact No:	Email:							
ame/s on plaque:								
	(please print)							
ALUE:	\$20	\$50	\$100	\$200	\$400	Other amount		